
 
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE   2430:  Delegation of Authority to the  

Superintendent/President  
 
 
 
The superintendent/president is empowered to reasonably interpret board policy. In 
situations where there is no board policy direction, the superintendent/president shall 
have the power to act, but such decisions shall be subject to review by the Board of 
Trustees. It is the duty of the superintendent/president to inform the board of such 
action and to recommend written board policy if one is required.  
 
The superintendent/president is expected to perform the duties contained in the job 
description of the superintendent/president and fulfill other responsibilities as may be 
determined in annual goal-setting or evaluation sessions. The job description and goals 
and objectives for performance shall be developed by the board in consultation with the 
superintendent/president. 
 
The superintendent/president shall ensure that all relevant laws and regulations are 
complied with and that required reports are submitted in timely fashion. 
 
The superintendent/president shall make available any information or give any report 
requested by the board as a whole. Individual trustee requests for information shall be 
met if, in the opinion of the superintendent/president, they are not unduly burdensome 
or disruptive to district operations or are considered exemptions for community colleges 
under the Public Records Act. If the requesting trustee does not agree with 
superintendent/president’s determination, the trustee may request that the issue be 
placed on the agenda for consideration by the whole board. Information provided to any 
trustee shall be made available to all trustees.  
 
The most common exemptions under the Public Records Act are: 
  

A. Student records (Education Code section 76243) 
 

B. Preliminary drafts, notes, or interagency or intra-agency memoranda that are not 
retained by the public agency in the ordinary course of business, provided that 
the public interest in withholding the records clearly outweighs the public interest 
in disclosure (Government Code section 6254(a)) 
 

C. Records pertaining to pending litigation or to claims until the pending litigation or 
claim has been finally a



D. 


